NETHER WALLOP PARISH COUNCIL
COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

June 08th 2020
	Highways 
Cllr Cotterell
	There's noticeably more traffic. Leading to more noise, excess speed,  poorer air quality. 
We've asked for copies of the traffic census activity,  but nothing so far.
The HCC traffic calming project appears to have ground to a halt. Very disappointing that we've not been kept informed. 
With the green recovery there will be many demands on highways time to implement safer Cycling and walking.  So hopefully they will find a way to keep us informed and consulted. 
TVBC are about to launch their action plan for green recovery.  With a target date of 2025. But they start from a position of above average carbon footprint. 
Bent Street appears to have been part of the resilience resurfacing. 
Knockwood lane has some white markings indicating it may be fixed shortly. 
Jack's Bush A343 has been attacked by a crew with digger and the verge on both sides was cut last week. 


	Playing Fields
Cllr Sangster
	I inspected the playground on 1st June. Having read the inspection My thoughts are that the fence does not need replacing and can be fixed, but based on the full findings of the report, it may be worth getting rid of the whole play area and starting again. 

Fence - There was one fence post that fell off (picture attached) when wiggled and probably up to 10 others that feel slightly loose. There does not appear to be too much evidence of rot. 
Climbing Frame - The reports from 2019 and 2020 are very similar. It confirms that the work done to make it safe a couple of years ago were only temporary. My untrained eye thought this apparatus was safe, but it concerns me that both reports suggest there is decay/rot evident in most places. This is very concerning. It also confirms that it is probably not worth fixing it.
Swings - Also concerning that wooden frames are showing signs of decay.
Signage - Is it worth investing in some new clearer signs. Probably not too costly.

So, not much worse than a year ago, but it was not great then.

	Village Green
Cllr Carpenter
	

	Village Hall
Cllr Souter
	The Village Hall remains closed due the Convid-19 lockdown.  The Gardener is continuing keeping the VH Garden tidy and a reduced amount of cleaning by Sparkles continues. Burdens have contacted about minor repairs to the Hall.  The fire extinguishers etc. were inspected on 3 April 2020 and a new Fire Certificate was issued and handed over to the Clerk by Anthony Whitaker.

	NDP
NDP Steering Group
	Will be advised on Monday afternoon after the meeting in the morning.

	Wallops Parish Hall
Cllrs Cotterell & Souter
	The Wallops Parish Hall remains closed.  An attempt to have a Garden Sale in the WPH car park was averted. The next meeting of the joint committee is planned for Tuesday 16th June at 7.30pm



